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Minutes February 9, 2022 

Beautification Committee Vice-Chairwoman· Diane 'Ciano called the February 9, 2022 
Beautification Committee Meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. in the Senior Lounge at Plymouth Town 
Hall, 80 Main Street, Terryville, Connecticut. 

Roll Call: Present were: Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano, Beautification Committee Member 
Mary Semon, Beautification Committee Member Jean McMahon, Beautification Committee 
Member Barbara Huber and Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne. 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Beautification Committee Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano led the Beautification Committee 
Members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Acceptance of Minutes 

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne, seconded by 
Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber, to accept the February 9, 2022 minutes. 
This motion was approved unanimously. 

New Business 

a. Permanent tree (Spring project on Arbor Day) 
Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne reported that Gretchen Delcegno, Director of the 
Terryville Library approached him about planting a tree on behalf of the Rotary Club. They are 
looking into prices for a spruce tree. Need to get permission from the Church. 

b. Tree lighting. Discussion on where the event should be permanently at the Plymouth 
Green 
The committee discussed the parking issue. 

Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne will talk to the Church to see if the event can be 
held at their location every year. 

A discussion took place about the spruce tree and decorating it. 

c. Discussion on the town lamps in Tcrl')'Yillc 
Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano reported that the lights are on 24 hours a day. She will reach out 
to the Mayor Kilduff and tell him the electrician the town uses did not fix the lights. They have 
been waiting 2 years to get them fixed. 
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d. Take down of garland 

Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano emailed Assistant Chief Masi. He is not available this weekend. 

She will ask him for a date and get back to the Committee. 


e. We will need to purchase more containers for the bows and garland that were 
purchased last year. 

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne, seconded by 
Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber to have Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano 
purchase 5 containers for the extra garland and bows. This motion was approved 
unanimously. 

Other Business 

Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano stated a new snowman is needed. Will revisit at another meeting. 


Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon stated that lights are needed at the waterwheel. 


Beautification Committee Member Barbara Huber stated the lights were not working there. Would 

like a wreath to highlight the waterwheel. 


Public Comment None 

Board Member Comments 
Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne stated the wagon wheels left ruts on the green and 
need to be filled in. Wood Acres is not going to do any off farm events due to the cost of insurance 
being high. 

Adjournment 

There being no further business of the Beautification Committee, Beautification Committee 
Member Jerry Milne, made a motion, seconded by Beautification Committee Member 
Barbara Huber, to adjourn. This motion was approved unanimously. The meeting ended 
at 7:50 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitte 

Li~-
Recording Secretary 


